
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AUTUMN TERM ◼ ISSUE 9 ◼ FRIDAY 10 NOVEMBER 2023 
 

Lothersdale Primary School  ◼  Friday Newsletter  ◼  Page 1 of 12 

FRIDAY NEWSLETTER 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reception ~ Iliana 

Year 1 ~ Arthur 

Year 2 ~ Henry 

Year 3 ~ Harry 

Year 4 ~ Lily 

Year 5 ~ Lizzy 

Year 6 ~ Felicity 

VIOLET 
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Message from Mrs Tyson 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 
I would like to warmly welcome you all back to school and I hope that the children enjoyed their October 
break. We have had a fantastic first week back in school and we have many events worthy of celebration.  

 
Remembrance  
The week commenced with a Remembrance assembly. Children were taught the 
importance of reflection and remembrance and were offered an opportunity for a 
moment’s silence.   We also launched a remembrance tribute by locating books 
around the village. Please see our Facebook page for further details.  

 
School Council Campaign 
On Monday, the campaign for school councillors began: children decorated the halls with posters, 
prepared speeches and worked to persuade their peers to vote for them. The children delivered speeches 
to their classmates and then a vote was taken to select our new school councillors. I am delighted to 

confirm that the new school councillors are as 
follows:  
 
Reception: Lexi and Petra 
Year 1: Vesper and George 
Year 2: Frankie H and Elliot L  
Year 3: Lucy K and Adam  
Year 4: Bohdan and Phoebe  
Year 5: Jude and Charlotte 
Year 6: Henry and Natty  
 
We look forward to seeing what they achieve as a 
student body throughout the year and we hope 
they have a successful first event at the 
Lothersdale memorial service, this Sunday.  
 

Parent Consultations  
Thank you to all parents and carers that joined us on Tuesday and Wednesday evening for consultation. 
We valued the opportunity to meet with you and report on your child’s progress. The consultations were 
extremely positive, and we look forward to updating you further, later this year.  
 
ShelterBox Assembly  
We were joined by George, Bryan and Paul from The Rotary Club Skipton Craven on 
Thursday: the team came to deliver a whole school assembly about their ShelterBox 
Campaign.  
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The School Council has already raised £296.00 over the last 15 months via its fundraising events, and we 
are looking forward to reaching our target of £600.00, which will buy two ShelterBoxes, to support this 
worthwhile cause.  Further fundraising information will follow. 
 
School Visit from Jonny Brownlee MBE  
The highlight of the week has to be our special visitor – Jonny 
Brownlee! The children had an incredible day and I hope they will 
go on to remember it as a key Lothersdale moment! Children were 
able to ask Jonny lots of thoughtful questions, which led to 
interesting and inspirational stories from Jonny.  
 
Jonny was able to share not just his experience as a triathlete, but 
the lessons that he had learned along the way – it was clear that 
this resonated with the pupils and we hope that this encourages 
them.  
 
Jonny joined the children for lunch before watching them run the daily mile, take part in a cycle challenge 
and circuit training. He was extremely impressed with the children’s efforts and the events were well 
enjoyed by all. I am confident that the day will contribute towards inspiring a future generation of athletes 
at Lothersdale!  

 
Next week, we celebrate Anti-bullying week in school. A key event in the calendar to promote 
togetherness, cooperation and vital messages around anti-bullying. The week will commence with World 
Kindness Day on Monday, your children will take part in anti-bullying themed lessons and assemblies 
throughout the week and we will conclude with an ‘anti-bullying picket’ in the playground on Friday.  
 
Wishing you all a wonderful weekend 
 
Melanie Tyson 
Headteacher 
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W/c 6 November 2023  

Sun - Remembrance Sunday Service at Lothersdale War Memorial (everyone welcome ~ see below) 
 

W/c 13 November 2023 ~ Anti-bullying Week 

Mon - 
- 
- 

World Kindness Day 
Deadline for returning the completed LSA Christmas Fair Helper form  
Deadline for completing and submitting the Y5/6 Clay Lantern Workshop form (see below) 

Wed - Y5/6 Girls’ Football Tournament at South Craven School (selected pupils) 
Fri - 

- 
Class 3 swimming lesson 
Children in Need ~ Non-uniform Day (wear something spotty, yellow or teddy bear themed) 
and make a donation  

 

 
 
 
 
 
Residential Visits Survey ~ Year 3, Year 4 and Year 5 
Thank you to those parents/carers of children in Years 3, 4 and 5 who were able to complete our 
Residential Visits Survey. We received 25 replies and will now action the responses to help us determine 
how we proceed with future residential visits. 
 

Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal 
Thank you to our Year 6 pupils - Eric, Tess and Felicity – who spent their morning 
break and lunch break selling poppies in the playground and around school this 
week.  
 
Thanks also to everyone for supporting this year’s Poppy Appeal.  We will let 
you know how much was raised once the collection has been returned to the 
Royal British Legion and they send us confirmation. 

 
Remembrance Service at Lothersdale Village War Memorial ~ Sunday 12 November 2023 
We would like members of the School Council to represent the school at the Remembrance 
Ceremony at the village war memorial on Sunday 12 November 2023, along with Mrs 
Bateman, Miss Thompson and other staff members.   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Thank you for bringing in pebbles for our Poppy Pebbles 
Remembrance Project. 
 
The children have been busy painting their pebbles this 
week.  They will be sealed tomorrow and then placed on 
the Village War Memorial. 

 

DEADLINES & 
REMINDERS 

 

It would be really helpful if requested reply slips/payments etc. 
could be completed/paid by the stated deadlines to enable us to 
process the paperwork effectively this week. Thank you. 

 

GENERAL SCHOOL 
UPDATES 

 

Please find detailed below general updates for your information. If you 
have any queries regarding any of the content below, please contact the 
school office. 

All children in school, along with their families, are also more than welcome to join the School 
Council and staff at this service and we look forward to seeing as many of you as possible.  Please 
meet in the school playground from 10.30am and we will walk over to the Memorial at 10.45am in 
time for the service. The School Council have been asked to attend in their school uniform and other 
children from school who would like to attend can also wear their uniform if they wish. 
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Y5/6 Girls’ Football Tournament ~ Wednesday 15 November 2023 
Good luck to our Y5/6 Girls Football team who will be playing against other primary schools in the South 
Craven Cluster Tournament on Wednesday. 
 
Y5/6 Clay Lantern Workshop ~ Wednesday 22 November 2023 
A letter has been emailed to parents/carers of Y5/6 children who have expressed an interest in taking 
part in the South Craven Cluster Clay Lantern Workshop on Wednesday 22 November 2023.    Please 
ensure the online form is completed and submitted by Monday 13 November 2023 to enable us to 
confirm our participation at this event with the organisers. 
 
Class 3 & Class 4 ~ Rotary Young Writer Competition ~ English Homework 

All children in Class 3 and Class 4 have been set their 
English homework task this week to produce a written or 
typed story in prose (maximum of 550 words) or a poem 
(of not more than 40 lines), entitled ‘Rebuilding’ for 
entry into the Rotary Young Writer Competition.   
 

Further information along with entry forms will be sent out by class teachers.  The entry form and typed 
or written entry must be returned to school by Wednesday 6 December 2023 at the latest.  This National 
Young Writer Competition is a well-established and successful competition promoted by Rotary 
International in Britain and Ireland to support and encourage the development of writing skills and to 
write with imagination and creativity. 
 
Lothersdale Primary School has won the competition for the last two years – can we make it a hat trick? 
 
We would be grateful if parents/carers could encourage their child(ren) to complete this homework task 
by the stated deadline.  Thank you for your support. 
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Primary School Admissions ~ September 2024 
Online applications can now be made via the Local Authority for reception places at Lothersdale Primary 
School for September 2024.   The online common application form must be submitted by no later than 
Monday 15 January 2024.  Letters from North Yorkshire County Council regarding applying for a school 
place have been issued this week to all those families who are on the school’s pre-admissions list for 
September 2024.  If you are the parent/carer of a child, or know of a child, who is eligible to start primary 
school next September and whose name is not on the school’s register of interest, please contact the 
school as soon as possible.   
 

LEGENDS Updates 
Well done to those children attending LEGENDS who took part in the Perfect Pets 
competition.  Letters were sent out to parents/carers this week requesting 
permission to publish the work.  If you would like your child’s work to be included in 
the publication, please provide your consent as detailed in the letter. 
 
PLEASE CAN YOU HELP US?  We are collecting yoghurt pots and pine cones for one 

of our LEGENDS projects and would be grateful if you could save yoghurt pots for us and bring in to school 
along with any pine cones. 
 
Childcare Vouchers 
Please note that we now take Fideliti Childcare Vouchers along with Edenred and Childcare Choices.  If 
you wish to use one of the childcare vouchers listed below to pay for LEGENDS sessions and you have not 
already informed us, please ensure you contact the school office prior to making any bookings or 
payments so that your account can be correctly set up on the system.    

  

Please refer to the Friday Newsletter and the school website prior to emailing or contacting school, as 
most of our day-to-day information can be located within these communication portals.   The school 
website address is https://www.lothersdaleschool.org.uk 

https://www.lothersdaleschool.org.uk/
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The Christmas Card orders have now been sent to the 
printers and should take two to three weeks to process.  
Thank you to our parents/carers for supporting this 
fundraiser and to all the children for their amazing 
Christmas artwork. The final amount raised will be 
announced in December. 

 

LSA Bag2School Collection ~ Wednesday 8 November 2023 
Thank you to our parents/carers who were able to donate unwanted items to 
support this term’s Bag2School collection on Wednesday.   
 
We will confirm how much was raised as soon as this has been received from the 
Bag2School team. 

This means you can raise FREE donations for us no matter what you’re buying. There is also Car 
Insurance, Mobile Phone Offers, Home Insurance, Travel, Broadband - the list is endless so there is 
something for everyone! Even if you’re not purchasing anything, you can still help the school to raise 
funds by the new Spin to Win game which allows you free spins every day! 
 
To date the school has benefitted from £1,824.04 of vital funds raised by parents/carers through 
easyfundraising and the money helped to finance the refurbishment of the school library.  
 
As Christmas shopping ramps up, we would ask for your support again to raise more crucial funds! 
 
If you haven’t signed up to support us yet, it’s easy and completely FREE. These donations really help 
us, so it would be great if you could take a moment to get started!   
  

You can find our easyfundraising page here: 
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/lothersdalesa/ 

 

Easyfundraising 
Please remember to use easyfundraising every time you shop online. 
Over 7,000 brands will donate to us, including all the big names like 
eBay, John Lewis & Partners, Argos, Boots, Gousto, ASOS, Expedia, 
M&S, Just Eat, Uswitch and many more!  

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/lothersdalesa/
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w/c 13 Nov 2023 - Anti-Bullying Week  
Mon 13 Nov 2023 - World Kindness Day 
Wed 15 Nov 2023 - Winston Plowes (Poet) in school pm 
Wed 15 Nov 2023 - Y5/6 South Craven Cluster Girls Football Tournament 
Fri 17 Nov 2023 - BBC Children in Need 
Mon 20 Nov 2023 - Odd Socks Day 
W/c 20 Nov 2023 - Road Safety Week 
Tue 21 Nov 2023 - Open Day for prospective parents/carers for September 2024 Reception Intake 

(1:30 to 2:30pm) 
Wed 22 Nov 2023 - Winston Plowes (Poet) in school pm 
Wed 22 Nov 2023 - Y5/6 South Craven Cluster Clay Lantern Workshop 
Thu 23 Nov 2023 - Open Day for prospective parents/carers for September 2024 Reception Intake 

(1:30 to 2:30pm)  
Sat 25 Nov 2023 - LSA Christmas Fair 
W/c 27 Nov 2023 - Inter-Faith Week 
Mon 27 Nov 2023 - Parent Phonics Workshop 
Tue 28 Nov 2023 - Parent Phonics Workshop  
Mon 11 Dec 2023 - LSA Christmas Bingo Night 
Fri 15 Dec 2023 - Christmas Craft Afternoon 
Tue 19 Dec 2023 - Whole School Christmas Concert 
Wed 20 Dec 2023 - Christmas Lunch 
Thu 21 Dec 2023 - Christmas Party Day 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

DIARY OF 
EVENTS 

 

If you wish to promote a community event in our diary below, please 
contact the school office. Please note there may be circumstances in which 
these dates are subject to change: 
 

COMMUNITY 
NOTICEBOARD 

 

We are delighted to be able to promote community events in our Friday News 
that may be of interest to our families and friends. If you would like us to 
promote a local event, please pass the details to the school office by 
Wednesday to be included in the Friday News of that week. 
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